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Jennifer Rivera (Administration)

From: Beth Garmon (CDI: Planning)
Sent: Tuesday, July 8, 2025 5:03 PM
To: Billy Powell (County Commission); David Gibbs (County Commission); Gregg Poole 

(County Commissioner); Jeff Stowe (County Commission); Kathy Cooper (County 
Commissioner)

Cc: Zachary Propes (Administration); John Gentry (Administration); Jennifer Rivera 
(Administration); Kaitlyn Elliott (Planning)

Subject: FW: The Venue at Country Place Farm - Brenton & Amy Pierce

Good afternoon, Commissioners.  
 
Please see the email below which supports Brenton Pierce’s request to amend conditions for 3266 Chestatee Road. This 
item is scheduled to come before you this Thursday, July 10th.  
 
Jennifer, would you please add this email to the file? 
 
Thank you, 
Beth 
 
Beth Garmon 
Director of Planning and Zoning 
Hall County Community Development and Infrastructure 
(office) 770-531-6809 
(direct) 770-297-2626 
bgarmon@hallcounty.org 
 
All ZONING, PLAT, and BUILDING PERMIT submittals may be submitted online through Accela. Plat inquiries may be 
submitted to plats@hallcounty.org. Zoning and general inquiries may be submitted to planning@hallcounty.org.  
 

 
 
 

From: Beth Swenson <bethswensonevents@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, July 8, 2025 2:37 PM 
To: Beth Garmon (CDI: Planning) <bgarmon@hallcounty.org> 
Subject: The Venue at Country Place Farm - Brenton & Amy Pierce 
 
 You don't often get email from bethswensonevents@gmail.com. Learn why this is important   

 CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and 
know the content is safe. 
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To the Hall County Board of Commissioners, 

I’m writing in support of Amy and Brenton Pierce, owners of The Venue at Country Place Farm. As a 
certified wedding coordinator with over 25 years of experience, I’ve had the privilege of coordinating 
more than 70 weddings at their venue over the years. 

Throughout that time, the Pierces have been some of the most responsible and conscientious venue 
owners I’ve ever worked with. They’ve gone above and beyond to comply with Hall County’s noise 
ordinances and hours-of-operation guidelines, sometimes even more diligently than I would have on 
my own. There have been multiple occasions where Amy or Brenton have asked me to have the DJ 
turn the volume down, even when the music seemed completely reasonable and within legal limits. 

They are also exceptionally mindful of end times. I’ve often helped to usher guests out as soon as 
events wrap up, and in nearly every case, the venue is cleaned up and cleared out within 30-45 
minutes of the scheduled end time. That kind of efficiency and respect for the rules is rare in this 
industry. 

Amy and Brenton have created not just a beautiful place for celebrations, but a well-run, community-
conscious operation.  

If you have any questions or would like to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to reach 
out. My contact information is below.   

Sincerely,  

Beth Swenson  

 
 

 

770-362-7186 

www.bethswenson.com 
To schedule a time to connect, please click below:  
https://calendly.com/bethswensonevents  

  

 


